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Deadline - June 27 - Register for the Board Installation Fiesta on
July 1!

By Erin ML Shannon on Monday, June 27, 2022
Join the club in the installation of the 2022-23 Board at the Seabeck Conference Center.

Please Register or send Regret by June 27. Rotarians - Look for your invitation via email with your
registration link, OR click on the Event on the left of this Breeze.

When: July 1st, 2022
Time: 6PM-9PM (or when it ends)
Where: The Seabeck Conference Center, 13395 Lagoon Drive NW Seabeck, WA

From 6PM-7PM Cocktails/Mixer in the Juniper Room
7PM-9PM in the Main Dining Room-Taco bar. A menu will be shared prior to the event.

Enjoy fellowship and beverages in the Juniper Room before heading to the Main Dining Room for
a Taco Bar and the welcoming of our 2022-23 Board.

This is a club cost that will appear on your next quarterly invoice. The total cost will be shared by all
Active (not Honorary) members of the Rotary Club of Silverdale. Rotarians will be billed even if you are a no-
show, cancel, send regret, or don't register at all.

Register yourself as well as other attendees in your party! We can't wait to see you there!

Note: if you can't come, we will miss you! But if you send a regret, you won't receive an email reminder to
register again.

Crucial Information about Credit Card Sales of Duck Tickets
By Elayne Burton on Monday, June 27, 2022
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If you sell a ticket by credit card:

The top right of the ticket MUST be carefully, LEGIBLY, and COMPLETELY filled out.
The ZIP and Billing Street Address must be correct for the Credit Card number, and the numbers MUST
BE LEGIBLE.
We only take VISA, Master Card, and American Express.
If for any reason the credit card will not run, that ticket is considered Not Sold, the buyer
has lost a chance to win, and our Club has lost the sale.

Please Verify, Verify, VERIFY!

Also, everyone wants to know if they sold winning ducks - right after the race! To that end, please put your
Seller ID# on the ticket. Duck Central will thank you!

Duck Ticket Pickup Locations
By Barbara Beagle on Monday, June 27, 2022

Have you picked up your ticket packet yet? Ticket packets are currently at
Kitsap Bank Silverdale Branch along with extras to check out. Business hours are
Monday - Friday, 9:00 am – 5:00 pm.

Can’t make it to Kitsap Bank? Not to worry! You can also pick up tickets and
instructions at Rotary this week and following weeks, and at the
Installation Dinner at Seabeck Conference Center on Friday, July 1.

Duck Race Kickoff – and We’re Off!
By Barbara Beagle on Monday, June 27, 2022
And what a Kickoff it was!

Duck Tales:

From Nancy Whitaker: “I had a woman stop and buy 2 Quack Packs
Friday, 2nd one she asked for Cathy’s hat and got it! ?? She was only
going to buy one but saw the hat!!”

From Cathy Bisaillon: “I was tempted to offer the shirt off my back if
she would buy a third QP!”
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From Steven Boe: “I enjoyed talking to a lot of young Navy people that were new in town and didn’t know
anything about the Duck Race. Several of them stopped by just because of the big ducks. So it was fun telling
them about ducks and Rotary. A couple of them said that they were from (I believe) New Mexico, and that they
release real ducks for a yearly race! They were very excited about our Duck Race even if the ducks were only
rubber!”

Thanks to everyone who helped set up and take down our Flock of Four and the ticket booths, and
to everyone who helped staff the event!

Rotary Announcements
By Barbara Beagle on Monday, June 27, 2022
June 30 - Rotary Meeting - Pick Up Your Duck Tickets!

50/50 Pot at Club Meetings - it's up to $1,127 as of June 23 with 15 cards left!

July 1 - Installation Fiesta - Register by June 27. See details in separate article. Rotarians - Look
for your invitation via email, OR click on the Event on the left of this Breeze. Please note: This is a club
cost that will appear on your next quarterly invoice. The total cost will be shared by all Active (not Honorary)
members of the Rotary Club of Silverdale. All Silverdale Rotarians (not Honorary) will be billed, even if you are a
no-show, cancel, send regret, or don't register at all.

Elayne Burton - May Rotarian of the Month
By Cathy Bisaillon on Monday, June 27, 2022

Congratulations to our very hard-working, longtime Treasurer, Elayne
Burton (pictured on right with President Elect Cathy Bisaillon), who is our May
Rotarian of the Month! She keeps the wheels on the bus all year long, and
especially now at the end of our Rotary year. She is our number cruncher
extraordinaire. Thank you, Elayne for everything you do!



Community Announcements
By Erin ML Shannon on Monday, June 27, 2022

DACdb Verify Information, Logging In, and Getting Started
By Barbara Beagle on Monday, June 13, 2022

Verify your Rotary Information in DACdb by June 14. If you haven't
already, please go to the email DACdb #2 and verify/update your information.
Be sure to return to the email and click on Information Verified.
Thank you for helping ensure our new DACdb database is correct!

DACdb (District and Club Database) - This pertains to Active and Honorary
members of Silverdale Rotary Club. As we work to transition from Clubrunner
to DACdb by June 30, the first thing to learn is how to log in.

Logging In – for many DACdb functions you will need to log in. Here is a
short video https://vimeo.com/629294359.

Start at https://www.dacdb.com/. Your login name MAY be your Clubrunner login if you have been a

https://vimeo.com/629294359
https://www.dacdb.com/


Silverdale Rotarian a long time. But for the majority, your login is likely the email address you provided for your
record. You MAY have to reset your password. If you don't know your login, contact Barbara Beagle at 360-
710-5173 - text or call is the fastest way to contact her. Or email twobees2@earthlink.net.

QuickStart Guide 2022– once logged in, click on the Support/Training tab at the top of the window, then on
the left the DACdb UI QuickStart Guide 2022 which you can download/save.

DACdb University Tuesday Training. Also, once in the Support/Training tab, click on DACdb Training. Then
click on DACdb University Tuesday Training, and the whole world of DACdb is available in great how-to videos.

DACdb Help – Also on the left side is link to FAQs and a comprehensive list of Help topics.

What's in it for me, you ask? Try the DACdb Mobile App! There is now a DACdb mobile smartphone app
that has really cool features – like searching for, calling, e-mailing individual members, looking up
calendar events to RSVP or Register, and lots more. All Active and Honorary Rotarians in Silverdale
Rotary Club have access, behind their password, to Silverdale Rotary Club information, plus the entire District
5020 membership database! Search via your mobile app store for iPhone and Android and install it on your
phone. Login with password to access all the member and Club information.

Issues with DACdb? Contact Barbara Beagle at 360-710-5173 - text or call is the fastest way to contact her.
Or email twobees2@earthlink.net. DACdb information will be coming to your inbox later starting with DACdb #1.

President’s Project: Memorial to Jack Jensen at Newberry Hill
Heritage Park

By Erin ML Shannon on Monday, June 20, 2022
In March 2022, Silverdale Rotarians and volunteers laid out an area along one of
the trails in Newberry Hill Heritage Park to create a memorial area for Jack
Jensen (1929-2020), who was a member of Silverdale Rotary for 45 years.

The project, a brainchild of Co-Presidents Jennifer Strong and Erin Shannon
pictured below,

was to create a park within the park, including a memorial bench with a commemorative plaque. They enlisted
the help of Silverdale Rotarian Nancy Whitaker (pictured in center below), a volunteer Park Steward, who was
instrumental in managing the project.

After removing mountains of Scotch broom and brush from the edge of the forest and making a
clearing, they planted 64 native plants (e.g., rhododendrons, hawthorne, Oregon grape).

Co-President's Jennifer Strong and Erin Shannon knew they wanted to focus their President's Project on the
outdoors, and truly wanted a place in the community to commemorate Jack. "Jack always had a smile and
a joke, and you knew it was going to be a great day!" said Jennifer.

June 16 was dedication day!

mailto:twobees2@earthlink.net
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Front row: Nancy Whitaker, Rich Arper, Mary Hoover, Jennifer Strong, John Jensen, Memorial Bench,
Dawn and Adam McCalden, Erin Shannon
2nd row: Former Silverdale Rotarians Josh Hinman and Jason Mayer, Bob Cassis, Arno Bergstrom, Ed
and Corey Hamilton, David Emmons, Scott Slocum, Danny and Frank Guthrie, Steve Slaton, Jim Dudley,
Steven Boe
Back row: Daniel and Sam.
The sun broke through the trees at Newberry Hill Heritage Park just in time for Rotarians, Jack’s family
members, and Kitsap Parks personnel to focus on Jack, a stalwart in the community and Central Kitsap High
School for decades. Click here for the video of the dedication and a tour of the plantings.

Having members of the Jensen family (Jack’s son John Jensen, and Jack's grandson Adam

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLwTgFWA94VnSegXHwYq3BwefawX2f1_IG


and wife Dawn McCalden) made the event so special.

We were also delighted that representatives from Kitsap Parks and Recreation attended.
They helped us lay out the footprint of the project and suggested varieties of native
plants to purchase and plant. Pictured below are Sam who works with volunteer groups,
Arno Bergstrom who is the Head Forester for Kitsap County, and intern Daniel from WSU.

Many Rotarians also attended and shared their stories about Jack. Pictured are Scott
Slocum and Jim Dudley who brought Jack to regular Rotary meetings for years when Jack
could no longer drive.

A special thank-you goes to Rotarian Nancy Whitaker (also a Kitsap County
volunteer Park Steward pictured on left with "Thank You" plant from Co-
Presidents Jennifer and Erin) who was key to making the project and dedication
a success. Nancy coordinated with Kitsap County Parks personnel to lay out the
footprint of the memorial, and she also sourced all 64 native plants and
supervised planting them!
Silverdale Rotarians – People of Action!

Port Gamble Heritage Park - Rotarians at Work!
By Cathy Bisaillon on Sunday, June 19, 2022
Rotarians - People of Action!



It is easy to take trimmed walking trails and landscaped picnic grounds for granted. I always did.
But, since committing to the ongoing maintenance of the Port Gamble Forest Heritage Park, I am
starting to understand just how much work is involved and how important it is.

Pictured: Kitsap Parks rep Sierra, Heather Campana, Erin Shannon

On June 18, volunteers from the Silverdale Rotary Club joined fellow Rotarians from the Crossroads and
Kingston Rotary Clubs to give one area of the 3,500 acres a sprucing up. The trails were narrowed by
overgrowth and exposed roots, and the scenic picnic area was difficult to access due to tall weeds and debris.

Silverdale Rotarian Ed Hamilton



Kitsap Crossroads President Geoff Schmidt

After a warm welcome and briefing from the park stewards, we were set loose with hand tools, rakes, weed
whackers, and hedge trimmers. In just over two hours, the results spoke for themselves. See "after" photo
below!

Erin and 4-legged helper with stuff we found!

Many thanks go out to the Silverdale Rotarians who joined me on this misty Saturday morning:
Co-President Erin Shannon (did she mention it was her birthday?), Steve Slaton, Heather Campana, Ed
Hamilton, Corey Hamilton, Danny Guthrie, and Frank Guthrie.



Silverdale Rotarians Ed Hamilton, Cathy Bisaillon, Erin Shannon, Heather Campana, Steve Slaton. Not pictured:
Frank and Danny Guthrie, and Kitsap Parks employee Sierra who provided snacks.

Below is all that was left of Cathy and Erin!

I am proud to note that our club had the most volunteers of the joint-club effort, and I am
excited to involve more of our members in the next installment of this rewarding partnership as
we support Rotary’s seventh area of focus, Supporting the Environment.

Beauty and The Beast - Kitsap Forest Theater Outing on June 19
By Erin ML Shannon on Sunday, June 19, 2022
On Father's Day Danny and Frank Guthrie, Cathy Bisaillon, Ashley Oaksmith and Erin Shannon met up at the
Kitsap Forest Theater on Sunday to watch the last production of Beauty and the Beast. The venue was perfect,
and the sun came out just in time!



Below is a scene from the production where Belle meets The Beast for dinner. Note the beautiful forest
surrounding.
The show was fantastic, and Danny was given a rose from 'The Echantress’ and cheered loudly for the cast.

It was a fantastic production!


